
COVID-19 Testing
at William Edwards School



Overview

ÅYou will have 3 tests at school over the next few weeks. 

ÅWe know the results within 30 minutes and will let you and your parents 
know immediately if it is a positive result.

ÅWe put the results into the NHS Test and Trace system for your parents to 
access at the end of the day. (Please note –if it is a positive result, we would 
already have informed them)

ÅAfter the three tests at school, you will be given home testing kits which you 
must do twice a week and inform the NHS Test and Trace system and the 
school of the result



Today’s First Test

ÅAfter this introduction, you will go to the Girl’s Gym.

ÅYou will queue by standing on the yellow markings on the floor.

ÅWhen you are called in, we will check that your parents have given us 
permission for you to have the test.

ÅYou will then be given a card with a barcode and instruction on it to take 
home. This is so that your parents can access the result later.

ÅYou will also be given a small barcode to pass to test processor.

ÅYou will be directed to a testing bay by one of the staff.



Inside the Gym

ÅIt will look different to normal

ÅYou MUST NOT use your phone in 
the gym as it is a medical facility 
and it is against the law to use 
devices with cameras inside 
testing facilities



At the Testing Bay

ÅYou must sanitise your hands first. In 
front of you will be instructions for 
doing the test, a pack of tissues, a 
mirror and a swab.

ÅAt the end of the desk will be a test 
tube.



Doing the test

ÅSanitise your hands.
ÅBlow your nose and put the tissue in the bin.
ÅRead the instructions again about how to do the test. They are on the desk. Ask if 

you are not sure.
ÅOpen the swab where it says to:

ÅBe careful to open it at the end it says and don’t touch the other end of it.



When you have finished …

ÅPlace the swab into the test tube at the end of the desk.

ÅIt look like this:

ÅYou must then use a cleaning 
wipe to wipe everything you 
have touched (desk, mirror, top 
of chair) and put the wipe in the 
bin.

ÅRaise your hand to tell one of the 
staff that you have finished.



What happens next?

ÅOnce a member of staff tells you it is ok to go, make your way out through 
the door at the other end of the gym (by the PE office).

ÅYou must then leave site immediately and we will see you back at school in 
the morning to start lessons. For the 2nd and 3rd tests Years 7-9 will already be 
in school so you will go back to lessons. Today’s arrangements to leave site 
after the test are the same for Years 10 & 11 after their 2nd test.

ÅWhen you get home, remember to give your parent the card with the 
barcode on as this is how they will get your test result (but we will already 
have told them if it is positive). 



If you are unsure at any point, 
please ask one of the staff members 

and they will assist you. 

However, they will not be able to do 
the test for you.


